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RIDDEX DRIONE INSECTICIDE POWDER

CONTAINS PYRETHRINS AND PIPERONYL BUTOXIDE FORMULATED WITH 
AMORPHOUS SILICA GEL

COMMERCIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:
PYRETHRINS                     1.00%
PIPERONYL BUTOXIDE            10.00%

REGISTRATION NUMBER 13793 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS   2.25 Kg

DISTRIBUTED BY KEMSAN INC.
 BOX 727 OAKVILLE ONTARIO

L6J 5C1

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

This product is a finely divided powder which combines the
flushing and killing powers of pyrethrins and piperonyl butoxide. 
It is relatively odourless and non-staining and may be used in
accordance to directions in homes, restaurants, stores, hotels,
offices, plants, warehouses, truck trailers and railroad cars. 
When used as directed, it is effective in controlling such
insects as ants, roaches, silverfish, bedbugs, fleas and lice.

APPLICATION WITH FOOD AREAS OF FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS:

Food processing plants and warehouses, bakeries, beverage plants,
restaurants, hotels, hospitals and schools:

Limited to crack and crevice treatment only.  Using a bulbous
duster apply a small amount of material directly into cracks and
crevices such as expansion joints between different elements of
construction or between equipment bases and the floor, wall
voids, motor housings, junction boxes, or switch boxes, conduits



or hollow equipment legs where roaches, ants, silverfish,
spiders, and crickets hide.  Care should be taken to avoid
depositing the product onto exposed surfaces or introducing the
material into the air.  Avoid contamination of food or food
processing surfaces.  APPLICATION OF THIS PRODUCT IN THE FOOD
AREAS OF FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS OTHER THAN AS A CRACK AND
CREVICE TREATMENT ARE NOT PERMITTED.

CAUTION:

In meat and food processing plants, only apply when plant is not
in operation.  No exposed food products, ingredients, or
packaging materials to be left in the room.  Cover food handling
equipment.  Any treated surfaces that may contact meat food
products or other food products should be washed and rinsed
thoroughly with potable water after application and before re-use
for food processing.

NON-FOOD AREAS:

Homes, institutions, hospitals, office buildings, hotels, motels,
theatres, schools, truck trailers and railroad cars:

To control such running and crawling insects as ants,
cockroaches, silverfish, and fleas in animal quarters, distribute
Drione at a rate of 60 grams per 10 square meters of surface
area.  Apply as a continuous visible film underneath and behind
stoves, refrigerators, and appliances.  Treat on, around and
behind moulding, shelving, baseboards, pipe openings, cracks,
crevices and other areas where insects may hide.  For severe
infestation, apply Drione behind cabinets and walls, in crawl
spaces and attics at the rate of 500 grams per 100 square meters
of surface area.  Repeat treatment as necessary.

BEDBUGS:

Take bed apart.  Dust joints and channels.  If hollow such as
square or round tubing, see that the interior of framework is
well dusted.  The mattress should be dusted especially tufts,
folds and edges.  Picture frame mouldings and all cracks and
crevices in the room should be treated.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Harmful if swallowed.  avoid
contact with skin and avoid inhaling powder.  This product is
toxic to fish.  Keep out of lakes, streams or ponds.  Do not
contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes. 
Do not contaminate food, feed or food processing equipment. 
Thoroughly wash with potable water all treated food preparation



surfaces and food processing equipment.

FIRST AID:

External contact, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush
with plenty of water.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  If
patient is unconscious, give him air.  Get prompt medical
attention.

DISPOSAL:

Do not re-use empty container.  Dispose of with regular garbage.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

 
******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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